
  
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons with 
disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the City of Newton’s 
ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: jfairley@newtonma.gov or 
(617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), 
please dial 711. 
 

Programs & Services Committee Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council  

 
Wednesday, July 22, 2020 

 
 
The Programs & Services Committee will hold this meeting as a virtual meeting on Wednesday, July 
22 at 7:00 pm.  To view this meeting use this link at the above date and time: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86133559339.  To listen to this meeting via phone call 1-646-558-8686 
and use the Meeting ID 861 3355 9339. 
 
 
Items Scheduled for Discussion: 
 

Referred to Programs & Services and Finance Committees  
#306-20 Request for salary increase for City Clerk/Clerk of the City Council 
 COUNCILORS ALBRIGHT AND LIPOF requesting an increase in the salary of the City 

Clerk/Clerk of the City Council to $143,911 effective July 1, 2020 to match the percentage 
increase included in the FY21 budget for H-grade employees. 

 
#307-20 Request to move the Ward 2 Precinct 2 polling location 

CITY CLERK requesting that the polling location for Ward 2, Precinct 2, which is currently 
located at the Cabot Park Village Assisted Living Facility off of Newtonville Avenue be 
moved back to the Cabot School on Cabot Street.  The polling location was moved out of 
the Cabot School during the school's renovations.  This move is to protect the seniors that 
live at Cabot Park Village from Covid-19.  The Cabot School will be unoccupied by students 
on Election Days in 2020.   

 
#308-20 Request to move the Ward 2 Precinct 3 polling location 

CITY CLERK requesting that the polling location for Ward 2, Precinct 3, which is currently 
located at the Newton Senior Center on Walnut Street be moved down the Street to the 
Newton North High School.  This move is to protect the seniors that use the Senior Center 
from Covid-19.  Newton North High School will be unoccupied by students on Election 
Days in 2020. 
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#309-20 Request to move the Ward 6 Precinct 2 polling location 
CITY CLERK requesting that the polling location for Ward 6, Precinct 2, which is currently 
located at the Weeks Housing Senior Apartment Facility on Hereward Road be moved to 
the Bowen School on Cypress Street.  This move is to protect the seniors that live at Weeks 
House from Covid-19.  The Bowen School will be unoccupied by students on Election Days 
in 2020. 

 
#310-20 Request to move the Ward 5 Precincts 3 & 4 polling location 

CITY CLERK requesting that the polling location for Ward 5, Precincts 3 & 4, which is 
currently located at the Waban Library Center on Beacon Street be moved back down the 
street to the Zervas School.  The polling location was moved out of the Zervas School 
during the school's renovations. This move is to allow for social distancing in the polling 
location during the Covid-19 Emergency.  The Zervas School will be unoccupied by 
students on Election Days in 2020. 

 
#302-20 Reappointment of Elizabeth Wilkinson to the Urban Tree Commission 

HER HONOR THE MAYOR reappointing Elizabeth Wilkinson, 14 Trowbridge Street, 
Newton Centre, as a member of the URBAN TREE COMMISSION for a term to expire on 
May 1, 2023. (60 Days: 09/11/20) 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Josh Krintzman, Chair 
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